

## Winchester Grange #74 – Mini-Letter October 27, 2009



Where did October go? Certainly fast and not particularly pleasant weather – but at least colorful!

Our thanks to the Mele Family for the refreshments tonight and our special thanks to Linda Senkus for arranging for tonight's program by Verna Gilson. Many thanks, Verna, for the reminders of the '55 event that changed so many lives.

Understood Barb and Fred Dreger have both had the flu and are feeling better. Glad that you are back to good health! Fran Cooper had surgery this past weekend. She is home now and recuperating. Not sure if Sara will be here tonight. She has had one problem after another. Hope she'll feel well soon. Mildred Barshaw is doing well but can't get out yet. She does miss the meetings and seeing everyone. Hope she'll be back soon. Talked with <u>Caroline Monroe</u> – she sounds good and says she is feeling much better! So glad – been a long bout for her. She said that <u>Sue Kline</u> (her sister) had back surgery and is also doing well.

That's a long paragraph!!

Next meeting, November 10 and refreshments by <u>Sara and Sue!</u>

That awful wind, two Sundays ago, took down a tree outside the hall on the right, facing the hall. Thank goodness it fell away from the hall, and thanks to <u>Joe and Mimie Grustas</u> for chopping it up and clearing the mess!

Pomona will be meeting on November 9 at Eureka Grange at 7:30. There will be the annual food collection (canned goods and staples) for the food kitchens. Hope you can be generous – the need is great!

Hope all our good cooks are baking for November 7 – What are you baking? Cookies – cookies – cookies! We have had some donations from members to help with the expenses of making the cookies. Sue has \$\$\$ for you tonight.

## HOLIDAY BAZAAR

Saturday, November 7

9:00 to 3:00

Lots of vendors, Cookie Walk, refreshments available.

Come and Enjoy!

